
November 1, 2011 
 

Present: Mayor:  Annie Mae Wilson  
  Aldermen: Allen Lee 
    Lisa Shook 
    Bernard Taylor 
    Russell Wilson 
    Houston Sanders 
 
Also present: Galon Shumaker, Water Operator 
  Lori Bell, Board Attorney 

 
Be it remembered the Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session on 

Tuesday, November 1, 2011, at 6:30 p.m.  The meeting was called to order and prayer by 
the Mayor, and turned over to Alderman Wilson.   
 
 A motion was made by Alderman Sanders, duly seconded by Alderman Shook 
and unanimously approved the amended Agenda.  A motion was made by Alderman 
Sanders, duly seconded by Alderman Taylor and unanimously approved the October 
minutes as read. 
 
 Jerry Yates met with the Board and presented his proposal for work for the town 
for the Fall and Winter Months of 2011-2012. 
 
 Galen Shumaker, Water Operator met with the Board and stated he had marked 
the water lines on Hwy 82, taking 13 days.  He stated there was still one 6” lines cut.  He 
also reported the pressure tank at the Booster station had collapsed, but did not know the 
reason for it.  He has contacted the insurance company and an adjuster will come and 
inspect.  He advised the board a claim would be filed. 
 
 He also reported the possibility of a school to be held in January for board 
members. 
 
 Because of some questions regarding the speed bumps on Lexington Street 
extended, the Board Clark talked with the company that sold the bumps and also talked 
with Mr. McCain with the Highway Department and both stated there was no code as to 
height of speed bumps. 
 

Alderman Taylor reported the Fire Department is very appreciative of the Town 
wanting to have a supper for them, but requested it not be until January or February.  He 
also stated he had talked with Donnie Perkins and it he cooked the cost per plate would 
be $7.25. 

 
A motion was made by Alderman Taylor, seconded by Alderman Sanders  and 

approved for  City Hall to be closed the same days as the Courthouse for Christmas. 
 



 
The Board then discussed the proposal of Jerry Yates. A motion was made by 

Alderman Sanders, seconded by Alderman Lee and approved for Mr. Yates to do the 
work on his proposal one time (specifically the week before Thanksgiving) and the Town 
would make further decisions at the December, 2011 meetings. 

 
 A motion was made by Alderman Taylor, seconded by Alderman Sanders and 
approved to pay bills as read. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the Board a motion was made by 
Alderman Wilson, duly seconded by Alderman Sanders and approved to adjourn until 
Tuesday, December 6, 2011. 
 
 
 
_______________________________  ____________________________ 
Linda McGregor, Clerk    Annie Mae Wilson, Mayor 
  
   
 
 


